East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting – 21 October 2013
	Item No
	Description
	Action

	Present:  Ranald Macdonald (DVO), John Hurley(DVO), Mark Webster(NOC), John Woodall (NOC), Viv Macdonald (DVO), Sean Harrington (LOG), Pauline Olivant (NOC), David Olivant (NOC), Judith Holt (DVO), Hilary Palmer (NOC), Chris Phillips (LEI), Ursula Williamson (LEI). Amanda Roberts (LOG)

	1
	Apologies for Absence: Received from Bob Haskins (LEI), Paul Beresford (NOC), Mike Gardner (DVO)
Welcomes: Ranald welcomed new and returning members to the Committee. Sean announced that Amanda would be replacing him as LOG Club Rep. Ranald thanked Sean on behalf of the Committee for his time and commitment as LOG Club Rep.

	

	2
	Minute taker: Amanda Roberts took the minutes.


	

	2a
	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 15th July 2013 – The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting. The names of those receiving grants were corrected, Louis Forshaw-Perring, Finn Lydon, Gabriel Rawlinson and Nicholas Wilson.

	

	3
	Website version of minutes – to be published as is except for 6. where the amounts granted to applicants should be omitted.  The names should stay in so everyone can see that EMOA is supporting our talented and elite orienteers.

	Ranald to inform webmaster.

	4
	Actions Outstanding from previous minutes

4a – Mike had sent the last minutes to webmaster and they are available on EMOA website at http://www.emoa.org.uk/members/minutesexec130415.doc
11 – The constitution was not changed using Standing Orders at the AGM to allow the Treasurer to stay on beyond 3 years as Mark Webster had come forward as Financial Secretary. Other officials had also been found to fill committee posts, including John Hurley (Vice Chair), Chris Phillips (Development Co-ordinator) and Ranald Macdonald (Chair – for one year).

12 – Hilary was still awaiting feedback from Clubs on requirements for Coach qualifications.

	Ranald to check that the Standing Orders are on the website.

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report
Viv had emailed out the Monitoring Report before the meeting but not all members could open it. She went through the report highlighting major items.
	Viv to send out the Monitoring Report again in another format.


	6.
	Development

a. Revised EMOA Plan – Ranald and Viv had amended some of the figures in line with the budget.  The notation was amended through discussion with the committee and a new version would be distributed.  This was a living document so future changes were to be expected.
b. BOF Initiatives – Natalie Shaw had outlined the new initiatives at the AGM.  There was no specific role for clubs but it seemed a shame that clubs were not benefiting from possible new members. Pauline had received details of local events but NOC had not been invited to attend or send a rep to try and encourage new members.  Judith had put in a request for the sharing of contacts.  Viv had asked for access to the database but had no feedback from Natalie.   Ranald had suggested that a pen portrait of one of the Explorer events should be included in EMEWS to increase member awareness.
c. Forthcoming Events & Activities 
i) Training Day – This had been provisionally pencilled in on 7 Dec 2013 but it was felt it needed to move to allow people to plan to attend.  A date in Feb 2014 was to be looked at if Groby was available. The Bramcote venue was not really viable due to restrictions on times, use of electrical appliances and that the kitchen was not available.

ii) Coaching CPD Day – Hilary felt she needed to have a Coaching Day before Feb 2014 and was looking at a date in Jan 14.

iii) Planners/Controllers Conference – The next one was planned for a date in May 2014, possibly at Rushcliffe. As the guest speaker was such a success last time it was agreed another guest speaker should be booked for this course.     

	Ranald to update EMOA plan and redistribute and send to the webmaster.
Chris, Viv, Ranald to look at dates and possible guest speakers.

	7.
	Correspondence
No new correspondence had been received. John W reported that association chairs should have received an email from E&CC,

	John W to inform BO of change to Chair

	8.
	Fixtures
Paul had attended the BOF Event Scheduling Meeting but had found it difficult to make progress as they were looking at timescales well ahead of those planned by EMOA and could not provide answers. Chris was also there.
Compass Sport Cup/Trophy Qualifier - This should be held on 16 Feb 14.  The only suitable EMOA event at that time is Lindop on 23 Feb 2014 but this clashes with the British Night Championships.   The other event to look at would be Thieves Wood on 2 Feb 2014. 
JIRCs 2014 – Scheduled for 27/28 Sep 2014.  It is not our turn but we have been asked if we can help.  LEI are doing 2018 when it is our turn.  The general opinion was that we could not help.

YB Trophy Heat Qualifier -  Required early in the year, Thieves Wood on 2 Feb 2014 was a possibility. 
a. EMOA League 2013 

Only 4 events left, 2014 dates and venues to be issued in next few days.
b. 2013 Urban League
Only 1 event left this year.  WMOA had expressed an interest in using our 2014 events to try out their own league.  Clarification on whether the league scoring system excluded people from outside EMOA was requested.

c. Night League -  A Co-ordinator for the League was needed.
d. Future major Events in EMOA - 
  i) 17 November 2013 British Schools Championship at Shipley Park (DVO) – All OK.
  ii) 24 November 2013 East Midlands Champs at Spring Cottage event (LEI) – There had been a delay in    getting entries opened on Fabian but should be sorted now.
  iii) 20 April 2014 JK Day 3 in South Wales (LEI) – Chris would be sending out a request for help in the next couple of weeks.
  iv) 26 October 2014 Midland Championships at Longshaw Estate (DVO) – John Duckworth(DVO) is Planner, John Hurley(DVO) Assistant Planner and John Bennison (WRE) Controller. 

  v) 2014 East Midlands Champs – NOC had volunteered to host event at Clumber on 2 Mar 2014.
  vi) British Night Champs and Midlands Champs 2016 – LEI are looking to host the British Night Championships in 2016, and the Midlands Championships will be held on the following day. Looking at 27 Feb 2016 for British Night Champs followed by 28 Feb 2016 for the Midlands Championships. Two options are being looked at for the Midlands Champs. The first option is by NOC at Sherwood, to coincide with their 50th Anniversary celebrations, with by LEI at Belvoir the second choice.
EM Leagues – Pauline pointed out that the number of Level B, C and League events held in the area was steadily growing each year (30 this year) which was causing a problem with organising club Level D events as there was no flexibility within the diary. It was felt that this was to the detriment of encouraging/retaining new members who wished to compete at a lower level of competition. At present it was accepted policy that no other event can be put on when there is Level C or above event in the program.  It was asked that the following proposals were discussed:

i) A cap on the number of level C Events over the year.

ii) A limit on the number of events included within the league from each club.

iii) An agreement that a Level D event can be held on the same date as a Level C event as long as it was a

significant distance away.  Loss of key personnel would have to be considered in these cases.                   

Pauline was asked to forward a list of questions to Ranald for clubs to ask.  Ranald would develop the questionnaire and send out to Clubs.   
 
	Ranald to ask DVO if it would be possible to change LIndop to 16 Feb 14.
Pauline to ask NOC to confirm they can hold the YB Heat at Thieves Wood. 
Amanda to check with Paul Murgatroyd.
Mike to include in EMEWS
Ranald  to prepare a consultation paper and send to Club Reps to ask their members for feedback.



	9
	Reports:
Novice Mapping Course Feedback:  David said the course had been a success and felt it was pitched at the right level.  The changes, including extending it to 2 days from 1 day had improved it.  LEI had had 6 people on the course who were now all being given mapping updates to complete.  The course had been oversubscribed so another course may be needed next year, which has been allowed for in the revised Development Plan.  


	

	10
	EMEWS: It was felt that a discussion was needed on the format/future of EMEWS was required and should be put on the Agenda for the next meeting.

	Ranald to add to agenda for next meeting.

	11
	Any Other Business: None.

	

	12
	Dates and venues for future meetings:

All meetings to be held at the Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottinghamshire at 7.30 p.m.
The next two meetings were on Monday 27 January 2014 and 24 March 2014.

	John Woodall to book hall for future committee meetings.
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